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5!‘. Tim’s Talcs bﬂ Tim Krgna’k, President

This is an exciting time for
Las Gralarias Foundation
Inc.! ¥You are reading the first
official newsletter called “The
Hum™ that will be published
quarterly to share information
and news of the Foundation
and updates from Reserva
Las Gralarias in Ecuador.

The newsletter is also a means
of getting the word out about
this new organization. So,
please pass this newsletter
along and share with anyone
that may be interested in
conservation, environmental
education, and biological
research in Ecuador.

Green Phoenix by William
Allen was recommended to
me by Dr. Jeffrey Miller, who

15 one of our board
members. Green Phoenix
discusses the process of
creating and restoring
Grranacaste, one of the
largest conservation areas in
Costa Rica. Upon reading
this book | became more
motivated and realized that
one person’s dedication can
make a considerable
contribution to conservation.
This book enforces that
conservation takes a
considerable amount of time,
effort and dedication to
accomplish such a feat. |
would recommend this book
to anyone that is interested in
tropical conservation.

Las Gralarias Foundation Inc.
now embarks on our own

Tim with a coecilian in Ecuador

journey to raise funds to
complete our goals of
conservation in this beautiful
diverse ecosystem. [ look
forward to working with
everyone and meeting new
individuals that are interested
in supporting our cause along
the way.

FOUNDAT[ON UPDATE BY TIM KRYNAK

The Foundation is moving
forward as we are now in the
process of completing our 501
{3¥c) application.

You are reading the first news
letter that will be published
quarterly. If you are interested
in contributing to *The Hum™
please send your information/
articles to Kathy Duffey at
glasstrogdd@hotmail com.

We are looking for fundraising
ideas. Any ideas can be
forwarded to Tim Krynak at
tkryvnaki@laol.com.

Owr first board meeting will
take place on April 28, so if
you have anything that you
would like discussed please let
me know. | will send out a
agenda two weeks prior to the
meeting.

Lastly, Las Gralarias
Foundation Inc. will be part of
the North Coast Nature Festival
at Cleveland Metroparks. The
foundation will have a booth,
programs, and there will be
many fundraising opportunities.
We hope to welcome many
more supporters into the
foundation during this event.
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Conservation Corner by Time Krynak

The Santa Rosa River valley Project

Right now we have a great but

urgent opportunity! There is
200 hectares parcel of land
that is for sale adjacent to
Reserva Las Gralarias. This
parcel would more than
double the current size of the

4 other plant and animals that

could possibly be found in
this unexplored area. | am

birds. Not to mention all the

sure there many of these have

vet to be described by
science!

reserve, bringing the total size

to nearly 1000 acres. This
area is home to numerous
threatened and endangered

animals including; red brocket

deer, puma, spectacled bear,
Andean coati, Western two-
toed sloth, and numerous

“Do not try to satisfy your
vanity by teaching a great
many things. Awaken
people’s curiosity. It is
encugh to open minds; do
not overload them. Put
there just a spark. If there
is some good inflammable

stuff, it will catch fire.”

-Anatole France
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Alex compiling a bird list from
the hike to the river during the
September meeting.

Here is the catch. We need to
raise about $30,000 - $40,000
dollars very quickly to be able

to purchase this land. The

current rate is about $700 per

hectare, which comes to less

than $300 per acre. Thisisa

By Katharine Duffey
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-The frog does not drink up the pond in

which he lives.

good price for land in
this area.

Donations can be
made to;

Las Gralarias
Foundation Inc.
24140 Gessner Rd.
North Olmsted, OH
44070

Species Spotlight
Violet-tailed sylph (Agalaiocercus coelestis)

-Indian Proverb

There are over 130 species of hummingbirds that can be found in Ecuador. Of the family
Trochilidae, hummingbirds in the topics play and important role of pollination of numerous
plants and are a pleasure to observe as they are regular visitors to feeders. However, be careful

while watching these interesting birds as some species have been known to stick there bills up
unexpecting peoples noses. None the less it is an interesting experience!

The Violet-tailed sylph is a showy endemic hummingbird of the cloud forests of North Western
Ecuador. Males are flashy with their long blue-violet tails, and the females are also quite
showy with their orange bellies and white breasts. Males are very territorial and dominance
seems to be correlated to the length of the males tail. These dominate males pluck feathers out
of the backs of subordinate males often forming a white line down their back!

Los Exploradores News

Environmental Education Update by Tim Krynak

During the last visit to the
Escuela Rio Tumba in September
2003 Tim Krynak and Kathy
Duffey delivered several
children's books and some
donated school supplies from
Biagio Frusteri. The class then
went for a bird walk to a nearby
river. Along the way the children
used donated binoculars to search
for birds. Once the group arrived
at the river the children looked
for frogs and tadpoles (which the
children called “guishi

b

guishies”). They were
successful as they found one
adult frog and numerous
tadpoles.

Upon arriving back at the
classroom the students made a
list of birds seen on the walk, as
well as spending time reading
the new donated material.

Currently there are three
additional schools that have
requested binoculars for their
classrooms as well as additional

environmental educational
material.

It has been great to observe the
children as their interest
continues to grow and they look
forward to the next time we meet!

Educational comics books
donated from Bat Conservation
International will be delivered
during the next visit as we talk
about the benefits of bats to the
forest. Then of course we will go
on another bird walk!
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Wisps from the Cloud Forest
by Jane A. Lyons

After a beautiful but very dry 7-month summer, soaking rains finally came on 1 December 2005. The rains were
welcomed by our approximately 1000 newly-planted trees as well as the forest and the birds, mammals, reptiles,
amphibians, and insects. In fact, that night the frogs were calling, and the next morning the hills were alive with the
songs of many happy Dark-backed Wood-Quail, Toucan Barbets and Plate-billed Mountain-Toucans. By 25
December the creek behind the houses was running again and the cisterns were full. The long dry spell made it very
clear how important the habitat connections are here between the quickly-drying uplands and the dark damp ravines
and creeks where many forest floor species retreated to await the return of the rains. The December rains re-
hydrated the parched forest, which soon became full of fruits and insects, and the springtime nesting cycle began
once more.

2005 was a truly exceptional year for RLG. Not only do we now have our own U.S. foundation, thanks to efforts by
all of you and especially to Tim Krynak, we also have new staff members at the Reserve, new construction at the
Reserve, new research projects at the Reserve, new fundraising events planned and underway by the Foundation, a
new formal partnership with Cleveland Metroparks, much new information about the Reserve’s fauna, and the good
possibility of a significant new land purchase in the Santa Rosa Valley.

Our bird sightings have been noteworthy locally and internationally. We had an amazing
Baird’s Sandpiper that spent the morning on the patios on 15 September. Upland _
Sandpiper, Blackburnian Warbler and other boreal migrants returned on time, irrespective S
of northern hurricanes and southern droughts. We continued to have regular sightings of
three fruiteater species (Scaled, Orange-breasted and Green-and-black) as well as
Powerful Woodpecker, including juveniles. We also now have FOUR new territories of
Giant Antpitta, TWO new territories of Ocellated Tapaculo, one new territory of Cloud-
forest Pygmy-Owl and Ochre-breasted Antpitta, possibly two new Grallaria antpitta
species for the reserve (Scaled and Plain-backed Antpitta), juveniles of Gray-headed Kite,
Hook-billed Kite and White-rumped Hawk, and increased numbers of Plushcap, Dark- 3 ;
backed Wood-Quail, Toucan Barbet, and Andean Cock-of-the-rock. To date, a total of T 'ate-billed Mountain-Toucan
240 bird species of 43 families have been documented on the reserve since its creation in 1999. Of these, 29 (12%)
are endemic to the Chocd Biogeographic Region of the Andes West Slope, and 12 species are considered to be at risk
(p.65-66, Birds of Ecuador).

Tim and Kathy recorded some excellent first-ever data on bats found at the reserve and we had sightings of Dwarf
Red Brocket Deer, Mountain Coati, Tayra and a probably-puma-killed agouti. Tim and Kathy documented a number
of frogs during an initial amphibian survey of the Reserve sponsered by Cleveland Metroparks Zoo. Jeff and Dana
Ross continued their moth and butterfly survey while a German researcher Volker Pelz, working for the Institute of
Systematics and Evolution of Animals of the Polish Academy of Sciences, did a brief survey of Tortricidae moths
and has to date made microscopical slides of 30 specimens found, one of which appears to be a new species. Two
papers are now in preparation by Volker on his findings, which he says were the most diverse he has found outside
of Amazonia.

We continued our bird banding and environmental education programs, with volunteers and donations of binoculars
from Shamus Terry at Sheltered Wings and Terry Moore at Leica, and donations of materials by Bat Conservation
International and various generous individuals. The school kids were introduced by Kathy to their first frog
adventures and by Tim to the importance of bats!

Thanks to Tim and Kathy we now have a beautiful and accurate map of the Reserve trail system. Not only is this
helpful to our guests, but it has allowed us to improve our documentation of territories of rare bird species. We now
have 34 maps of rare or uncommon bird species with "territories” drawn, as well as weekly sighting data and nest
records.






